
Adirondack Association of USA Boxing Meeting 
Sunday, January 12, 2020, Schenectady Ring of Hope Boxing Gym 

Minutes 

 
Secretary Alex Nieuwkerk moved to open the meeting with roll call of the Board of Directors - President 

Brad Winslow, Vice President Jerrick Jones, Treasurer Paul Brown, Registration Chair Kelly Denvir and 

Chief of Officials Sue Winslow were all present.  Also attending were coaches, club representatives and 

some potential new officials.  

 

Reading of Past Minutes was waived and a verbal Financial Report was given by Treasurer Paul Brown.  

Members of the Old Board of Governors who still needed to vote to approve the 2020 budget were 

asked to provide their vote to Mr. Brown before leaving the meeting. 

 

Old Business:  At the previous meeting, Committees to discuss the event process and recruitment and 

training of officials were discussed and established by unanimous vote.  The new board will identify 

members of the committees and carry on with work on these two important areas. 

 

New Business:   A motion was made by President Brad Winslow to discuss the role of Registration Chair 

and recommended the board re-appoint Kelly Denvir.  The Board voted unanimously for Ms. Denvir to 

remain as Registration Chair. 

 

Vice President Jerrick Jones noted the need for Athlete Representatives on the Adirondack LBC Board 

and nominated Justin Swanson.  Coach Andy Schott seconded and discussed the need for coaches to 

reach out to other athletes that are qualified to have more athlete representation in LBC affairs.  The 

Board voted unanimously for Mr. Swanson as an Athlete Representative.   

 

Following up on the establishment of an Officials Committee, the Board discussed the need for 

recruiting additional ringside physicians.  Also discussed were the need for more officials in other parts 

of the geographically large LBC.   

 

Sue Winslow requested that supervisor sheets and score cards be purchased from USA Boxing which 

was seconded by Darrell Beattie and voted on affirmatively by all except one no vote. 

 

Following up on the Events Committee, the group discussed how to approach recruiting new coaches, 

clubs and athletes as well as expand the number of events on the local amateur boxing schedule. 

 

Coaches and officials discussed developing an updated list of current, active boxers using Google Sheets 

to make the process for identifying and matching boxers more efficient and expand communication 

among coaches about who is looking for bouts.    

 

Next meeting is scheduled for April 5th, 2020 at Schenectady Ring of Hope Boxing Gym.  

 

President Brad Winslow moved to close the meeting.  


